Dear Chancellor,
Following up on our conversation regarding the appropriate time for notification of non-renewal of lecturers, attached are the data on lecturers at Georgia State University since 2003, when the new Board policy on Senior Lecturers was developed.  Georgia State has the most extensive experience with the utilization of lecturers and offers the best case study.
Concerns regarding possible costs to the System from a longer period for notification of non-renewal are not borne out by the data.  The data demonstrate that non-renewal and non-retention occur primarily in the first three years, prior to or as a direct result of the third year-review process.  The next largest non-renewal/non-retention occurs prior to the fifth-year review for possible promotion to senior lecturer (and retention beyond the sixth year).  No lecturer retained after the fifth-year review process has been non-renewed, although 10% (4 individuals) have left the university for other employment.

As the data indicated, with a rigorous process of third-year and fifth-year reviews, lecturers who are not as successful in instruction as we demand can and will be non-renewed early in their employment.  Our goal for those who pass the fifth-year review and are retained beyond the sixth year is to retain these highly successful teachers.  

I therefore suggest that for senior lectures and those retained after six years that we use the same system as we do for non-tenured faculty who have been awarded academic rank of instructor, assistant professor, associate professor, or professor: At least nine months before the date of termination of a contract.  I also believe that the data support a change for those lectures who have completed three years of service (and have undergone a mandatory third-year review): At least six months before the date of termination of a contract.
I sincerely appreciate your taking the time to investigate this matter and to appreciate the policy’s importance as a tool for retaining our best lecturers to the benefit of our students and our System.
